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Around 

with him at the Golf Club. 
The Neil Thomas Memorial Golf day will be held at Aldwark Manor on June 

14 and there will be a team from North Wales attending to support this 
event. 

The North Wales vs North West match due to take place on June 9 has 
now been put back two weeks and greenkeepers wishing to play in the team 
should contact either Jeremy Hughes or Don Pemberton. 

John Evans, from Carden Park, has been promoted to Head Greenkeeper 
on the Cheshire Course and after lots of feedback from the seminar about 
course matters the top three things most of you wish to learn about is 1. 
Human resource skills 2. Presentation skills and 3. Fertiliser and Chemical 
usage. 

These are from filled in questionnaires of what you want from your 
Section. 

An autumn educational programme will now be set up to include these 
topics - details to follow. 

Also along with the golf days we are planning different days out for 
members and their respective partners, the first of which is going to be a trip 
to the 'races' at Chester. This is a night meeting and if accommodation is 
required afterwards (maybe you will partake of a few sherbet refreshers?) a 
list of B&Bs + hotels and local guest houses will be supplied. 

This will be an informal outing to show everyone who comes along that 
there is no 'clique' within the Association. We are here 
for each and everyone of you to help bring 
greenkeeping forward and help you achieve the credit 
you deserve. 

Being involved in a job that is open to a lot of 
unwanted criticism and stick from 600+ members of 
your golf club, is tough enough and support is there for 
you. All details to follow or contact one of the 
committee if you are interested. 

See you at the tote. 
Contact me on - acorngolf@supanet.com 
Mesen Cymru 
Andrew Acorn 

Sheffield 
What was a glorious, above average temperature, sunny April day soon 

turned into a typical "November" day with torrential rain and a drop in 
temperature of about 10 degrees. But despite that a very good day was had 
by all for our Spring tournament at Retford Golf Club. 

Well done to those who braved the elements and battled on although I 
don't blame those who trudged off with cards so soggy they were almost 
illegible. 

I had the pleasure of playing with Club Captain, Mick Paxman, his Vice 
Captain Geoff Bealby and an old friend of the Section and former Secretary, 
Ron Ullathorne, all excellent company, although the break in conditions 
curtailed the banter somewhat. 

The course was in very good condition for the time of year and stood up to 
the rigours of the day very well. Well done to Ian Stephens and his team. Ian 
has only been at Retford since last November so was somewhat thrown in at 
the deep end by holding this event. Good luck to him and his team for the 
rest of the year. 

The catering staff should also be congratulated for providing us with what 
was an excellent meal, and to everyone else who made us feel so welcome. 

I would like to thank all the trade for their generous donations to the prize 
tables - without your support these days it would not be a success. 

I would particularly would like to thank our main sponsor on the day TT 
Pro Turf for their continued support. It was nice to see a member and former 

Captain, Seymour Harris, of my home club there to represent his great 
nephew James who unfortunately could not attend. 

Thanks also to Peter Fell for selling the raffle tickets. I think you have just 
found your niche in life. Other sections take note! The members would also 
like to thank Gainsborough Golf Club and Ping for their generosity to the 
Section. 

Winners on the day were 1. Stuart Piggott, 35pts; 2. Colin "I'm not playing 
very well" Hopper, 34pts; 3. Andy Unwin, 32pts; 4. Andy Lindley, 30pts; 5. 
John Lax, 30pts. Well done to all the other prize winners. The trade prize 
went to Stuart Clayton, 34pts. Nearest the Pin, Geoff Bealby. 

Les Purdy very good friend and former trade sponsor to the Section 
attended the prizegiving. He told me was he glad that he came and it made 
him happy to see so many old faces. 

Just a couple of reminders for your diary the next golf day is the Summer 
competition to be held at Sickleholme Golf Club on July 12, tee off at 1.30pm 
and the Autumn competition on September 6 at 
Gainsborough Golf Club's Karsten Lakes course. Note 
the earlier tee off time of 12 noon. 

Any news or comments please call me on 01427 
614175 or 07904 121690 or you can e-mail me at 
geoff@wellsy1 .freeserve.co.uk. 

Geoff Wells 

North East 
In April, we had our spring competition, at Matfen Hall. On behalf of the 

committee I would like to thank Craig Parkinson, the Course Manager and his 
staff on the condition of their course. It was a pleasure to play and, 
considering it was early in the season, a credit to them all. 

The Chairman, Russ Black, introduced BIGGA's new Chief Executive, John 
Pemberton, to the members and then thanked the following sponsors; 
Aitken's, Turf Care Supplies, Greenlay, Shorts, Border Turf Services and Scott's. 
Thanks once again to you all. 

The leading scores were as follows. Best gross: M. Barrass, Birtley GC, 73. 
Best Nett: J. Hood, Alnmouth GC, 72. Assistants' Cup. R. Reid, Pridhoe GC, 

75. Others: S. Quince, Parklands GC, 74; C. Parkinson, Matfen Hall GC, 75; J. 
Hutton, Whickham GC, 76. 

Just in case you think they were high scores. We were playing off the back 
markers and Matfen is a damned lot harder off the white markers than the 
yellow ones... plus there were slick greens. Out of 35 players only one person 
managed to keep a six or higher off his card and the same person had five 
birdies. 

It was good to see so many people playing. It's been 
a couple years since we had such a good turnout, so I 
hope to see you all at Morpeth for the autumn. 

New sheds seem to be the in thing at the moment, as 
well as Slaley getting a new one, Whickham and City of 
Newcastle have them too. 

Jimmy Richardson 

Northern 
I must start this month's report with the sad news of the death of Brian 

Birdsall. Brian was founder of County Mowers. He will be sadly missed and 
our thoughts and sympathies go to all his family and friends. 

Welcome to the large number of new members who have joined us this 
month. 

The results from the Spring tournament at Garforth were as follows: 
Scratch Cup: Richard Harris, 81. Division 1:1. A. Slingsby, 71; 2. R Thompson, 
72; 3. J. Monahan, 74. Division 2:1.1. F. Stewart, 73; 2. R. Armitage, 80; 3. 
C. Garnett, 82, BIH. Division 3: 1. J. Watts, 70; 2.1. Donaldson,77; 3. J. 

Greenkeeper International 41 
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Baxter, 81. Trade 1: E. Carter; 2. J. Dobson. Longest Drive: R. Harris. Nearest 
the Pin: R Larter 

Congratulations to all the winners on the day, especially to Andy, Frank 
and John, who have also won their entrance fees for the National 
Championship at Alwoodley Golf Club later this year. 

A special congratulations must go to Joe Manahan, who hit a hole-in-one 
on the par-3 7th. Well done Joe! 

A large thank you goes to everybody at Garforth Golf Club, in particular 
Colin and his team for producing a fantastic course, and Anne and her team 
for a fabulous meal. It's just a shame the weather put a dampener on what 
was otherwise a great day. 

As already mentioned the National Championship will this year be held at 
Alwoodley Golf Club, Leeds. It will be held over two days, October 4 & 5. The 
price is £85, to include lunch at the Golf Club each day, and dinner on the 
evening of the Monday. 

As it's being held on one of our own Section's courses let's make an effort 
to have as many Section members playing as possible. An entry form was in 
the May edition of the magazine. 

The next event will be President's Day, to be held at 
Bradford Golf Club on June 23. This event is being 
sponsored by Palmer Landscapes. If you would like to 
play in this event please can you let me know at least 
one week before the event. 

Adam Speight, 16a Hodgson Fold, Myers Lane, 
Bradford BD2 4EB. Tel: 01274 638366 
Mobile: 07739319060 Email: adam@speight1156.fslife.co.uk. 

Adam Speight 

North West 
Well now that May is here and all the excitement of the Masters in 

Augusta is over perhaps you can all get down to tending your own courses in 
the way you know best. The ground temperatures are still low and the finer 
grasses are still struggling, but I am sure within the next week or two your 
courses will be at their best. 

On Tuesday, April 20, we played the Spring Tournament at Ellesmere Golf 
Club and had a great day. The turnout was not so good, for one reason or 
another, with only 16 greenkeepers and 14 guests but we had a very 
enjoyable day. 

While ringing various greenkeepers at the back end of last year to see if 
they would host the Spring Tournament the response was 'I would rather not 
because it is too early, and the course will not be at its best'. 

Well Trevor Manning agreed to host it and although it is early his course 
was in great condition. I know that Trevor was at least one man down prior 
to our visit and although he was playing himself, he was still working hard 
while the third game prepared to tee off. 

I would like to thank Trevor and his staff for all their hard work, and also 
Ellesmere Golf Club for allowing us courtesy of the course. Also I thank the 
steward and his staff for first class meals, and keeping the bar open all day. 

The results on the day are: Best Gross - Trevor Manning, Best Nett - Steve 
Johnson, Best Vet - Peter Hogan, Best Guest - Mike Lewis. 

The Longest Drive and Nearest The Pin and Longest Drive which are 
sponsored by Rufford Technology were won by Steve Johnson and Neil 
Austin, respectively. 

Thanks to our Patrons; Cheshire Turf Machinery, Acorn Equipment, R J 
Campey, North Staffs Irrigation, Alpha Amenity and Rufford Technology, the 
prize table looked splendid. Thanks also to Bill Merritt for purchasing prizes, 
and doing the score cards. 

Head Greenkeeper on the move is Warren Bevan, he is moving from 
Stockport Golf Club to Lancaster Golf Club. Good luck to Warren, at least 

you're still in the North West Section. 
The Summer Tournament is at Wigan Golf Club on 

Thursday 24th June. All applications to Bill Merritt, The 
Lodge, Beacon Park Golf Club, Beacon Lane, Dalton, 
Wigan, WN8 7RU, Tel: 01695 632883. Please include a 
cheque for £20 made payable to BIGGA N/W. No 
applications will be accepted after June 20. 

That's it for now but you can contact me on 01517 
245412 or 07791583387. 

Bert Cross 

GOLF MANAGEMENT TROPHY 2004 
The Golf Management Trophy event is a team event sponsored by Scotts 

UK Professional. It is open to golf clubs in the Midland Region, and has been 
running successfully in the Region since 1997. 

The format is aimed at bringing together the various management 
elements of golf clubs with the opportunity to win equipment for the golf 
club plus individual prizes, and is an 18 holes Better-ball Stableford 
competition. 

Teams comprise a greenkeeper who must be a member of BIGGA; Golf 
Club Secretary or Manager; Club Captain or Vice Captain and Chairman of 
Green or a Member of the Club Committee. The entry fee is £100 per team, 
which includes the golf and a meal after play. 

The events for 2004 are at Kirby Muxloe Golf Club on Thursday, July 22, 
and Dunstable Downs Golf Club on Thursday, August 12. There are a few 
places remaining at both venues, so if you wish to enter a team from your 
golf club please contact Peter Larter the Regional Administrator on 01476 
550115. 

Midland 
As you may recall from March's notes, I threw a 

somewhat jovial gauntlet down to Mr Fellows regarding 
where he was going to get a BIGGA bow-tie? At the 
Spring tournament Dave, to my astonishment, was 
indeed sporting such an item. Respect is due, Dave. 
Does it spin? Perhaps beggars the question! With 
respect, I only jest. 

Yet again our Section scores a first in fashion, and 
maybe gives John Pemberton food for thought in his new position as BIGGA's 
Chief Executive. Congratulations John, we look forward to your new ideas 
and continued support. 

The Spring tournament was held at Trentham GC, and despite the 
weather's best efforts to drown us, a great day was enjoyed by all. 
Congratulations must go to G. Cunningham and his fine team for preparing 
the course so well in such difficult circumstances. There is no doubt you are 
the wheat, not the chaff, gentlemen. Well done. 

The results of the day were; Best Gross: M. Hughes. Nett: 1. D. Fellows; 2. 
D. Gibbons; 3. M. Hughes; 4. A. Walker; 5. R Rainsford. The main prize table 
being generously sponsored by Steve Hanlon, of Burrows. Longest Drive: 
G.Cunningham, Nearest the Pin. K. Swan, both kindly sponsored by W.B.B. 
Minerals. 

As already mentioned John Pemberton is the new C.E. at BIGGA H.Q. One 
of his goals is to build stronger relationships between H.Q. and us, the grass 
root members, thus removing the "Ivory Tower" conception many have. 
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'Green 

As part of this directive H.Q. Staff are to attend Section events when time 
allows. This shall hopefully add a personable aspect regarding H.Q., and also 
afford greater opportunity for us to give opinions directly and ask questions 
regarding our organisation. 

This was more than admirably demonstrated by the presence of the lovely 
Rosie Hancher, (Sales Manager from BIGGA H.Q.), at our Spring event. We all 
look forward to welcoming you again in the near future Rosie. 

Surely such is an excellent opportunity to present both your opinions, and 
enjoy our very cost effective events as members, is more than reason enough 
to support the Section. Also, please remember that you may present anything 
through me regarding our Section, or indeed BIGGA as a whole. Just call, 
your opinions are more than welcome, indeed they are needed ladies and 
gentlemen. 

Yet again I'm in danger of over running our allotted lines, just room to 
welcome two new members. Firstly Gary Carr, from Welsh Border Golf 
Complex, and John Walshaw, from Izaak Walton Golf Club. I dare say John 
that you have a copy of the "Complete Angler". I look forward to your advice 
regarding our fishing event. 

Until next month, favour well in whatever you do. 
Sean McDade 

East Midlands 
Congratulations should be extended this month to 

Mark Bindley, of Kirby Muxloe Golf Club, who has just 
reached 25 years of service to the club. 

The Club Captain, Dave Ritchie, made a presentation 
to Mark on May 12 at the Spring Tournament on behalf 
of the club. Results will follow next month. 

Next year's Autumn Tournament will be held at Cosby | 
Golf Club on September 7. Sorry once again for such a 
short report however I do need more information from you all 

Antony Bindley 

BB&O 
On a bright sunny day, April 22, the BB&O's finest, including the Tartan 

Terminator, and most enthused golfers in the three counties gathered at 
Badgemore Park GC for our first Tournament this year, The Spring Qualifier. 

The facilities bestowed to us by Badgemore Park were superb and we were 
made very welcome by all the staff. Credit to Lindsay Anderson and all the 
greenstaff for preparing the golf course to a high standard which was 
enjoyed by all who played, including Vince, from J. E. Ely, who walked away 
£5 lighter after his ordeal on the 18th and was later seen talking nicely to his 
wallet in the car park. 

Tacit was the main sponsor for the day with Tim Webb presenting prizes to 
the winners. 

The results were: Alistair Higgs, from Calcott Park GC, taking Best Gross, 
75. Best Net: Michael Johnson, from Henley GC, 65; Nett 2. Calum Taylor 
making his first appearance from Hazelmere GC, 68; and the Tartan 
Terminator himself, Ross Wilson, third with 70, from Donnington Grove GC, 
losing out on count back after shooting a Gross 75. (he'll be back). Myles 
Wood, from Maidenhead GC, another first timer to our events with Net 71 
picked up 4th place. 

Brian Payne Jnr Burnham Beeches GC proved that four Weetabix and a 
bacon roll with chilli sauce really does work after securing the Longest Drive 
with a monster hit. Gary Tait, from Gem, picked up Nearest the Pin. The trade 
prize went to Gareth Aceston, with the intrepid Colin White not far behind, 
"chalking up" another good score. 

James Moor, from Turner Groundcare, produced one of the best cricket 
scores ever recorded over 18 holes and got the Longest Walk with Max Fuller 

scoring a Net 64 and then forgetting to hand in his card. Cost him dearly 
after playing so well. I am sure he won't forget next time. 

Trade were in full support with Avoncrop, Gem, Turners, Sherriffs, Rigby 
Taylor, Banks and Amenity Technology who supported the raffle so well. 

Our next golf day is just around the corner, Calcott Park GC, will play host 
to our next event, with Gem Professional the main sponsor for the Summer 
Tournament which takes place on Wednesday, June 23, with tee times 
starting from 1pm. Entry forms should be with you now, alternatively John 
Scoones can always be contacted on 07880 550 380 for special tee times and 
any further information. 

News from around the Section - Paul Ballard, Deputy Head Greenkeeper, is 
leaving Mapeldurham GC after 12 years service to take up renovating and 
Golf course construction with J E Ely. We wish Paul the very best in his new 
challenging position. 

Mark Day 

East of England 
The first golf day of the year was held on April 19 at 

Rutland County Golf Club. A lot of heavy overnight rain 
left some of our Section worrying about the course 
being open. 

But the course was presented in fine condition so 
early in the season and all our thanks go to Chris 
Squires, the Head Greenkeeper. The golf played in 
excellent weather followed by an excellent meal in a 
very friendly club atmosphere. 

The day was sponsored by Rigby Taylor who were represented by Mike 
Brear. Many thanks to Mike and Rigby Taylor for the very generous prizes. 
The results were: 1. J. Hewston, 88-17-71 (bih); 2. Russ Moody, 90-19-71; 3. 
Simon Bossett, 95-24-71; 4. John Jarrel, 73-1-72; 5. Les Howkins, 78-5-73. 
Trade Prize: Mike Brear, 87-16-71. Nearest The Pin: Steve Beverley. Longest 
Drive: Rob Welford. 

The second golf day of the year was held on May 11 at Seacroft Golf Club 
in Skegness. A cool north wind was blowing which made golfing a little 
tricky. The course was in good condition and the day was a good opportunity 
to meet the new Head Greenkeeper, Tim Harris and we wish him well in his 
new job. 

The day was sponsored by Amenity Technology who we thank for the 
prizes, they were represented by Graham Greenwood, of Seoul Nassau. I 
must thank Graham for acting as a starter and helping with cards. 1. Russ 
Moody, 85-19-66; 2. Richard Dexter, 74-4-70; 3. Steve Beverley, 90-20-70. 
Trade Prize: Steve Dickinson, 75-1-74. Longest Drive: Danny Wells. Nearest 
the Pin: Simon Caudwell. 

The first two golf days of the year were also the Section qualifiers for the 
National Championship later in the year. Qualification was split into three 
handicap categories: 0-9, Les Howkins; 10-18, John Hewson; 19-28, Russ 
Moody. 

Planning has already started for next years fixture list. If anyone would like 
to hold an event please let me know ASAP 

See you all soon 
Les Howkins 

Greenkeeper International 43 



South Coast 
Well spring has been in the air for the odd day of two. 

As usual a couple of warm days, sunshine and our 
members think that summer is here but as per usual 
those days are followed by the inevitable cold winds 
and a timely reminder that we are still very much in 
spring. 

I spoke to Tony Gadd today and he told me that he 
had three seasons in one day last week at Barton-on-
Sea. Oh the life of a greenkeeper. 

Some brave greenkeepers have already donned the summer wardrobe and 
the white legs of winter have been shown daylight at last! No doubt the 
hardened shorts brigade will not be put off by some cold weather and I'm 
only too aware some greenkeepers believe it is a sign of a true man if you 
wear shorts in all weathers. Just ask Derek Parker and the boys at Came 
Down! Derek wears his shorts in November! Those Dorchester boys are made 
of stern stuff! 

Anyway enough waffling, the Section has been fairly quiet for the last 
month but we have all been busy on our golf courses. We have seen some 
excellent growing conditions and even at Parkstone, have been busy keeping 
on top of the growth. 

I have had some information from HQ about possible training courses for 
the autumn period, so if anybody wants to attend a specific course then 
please contact me so I can arrange dates etc with Ken Richardson. 

I have had some interest in running a Higher Management Skills Course 
with Frank Newberry, so if anybody else would like to attend what would be 
a highly rewarding and beneficial course, then please let me know as soon as 
possible. 

Very belated congratulations to John Pemberton who has become our new 
Chief Executive. John has done a superb job over some very difficult months 
and we are in his very capable hands. I know John will help our Association 
go from strength to strength. Good luck John and, once again, 
congratulations! 

Our first tournament of the year was held at Hartley Wintney GC on May 6. 
The 27 hole Stableford was sponsored by Avoncrop and Vitax and we had an 
excellent turnout. It was great to see some new faces at a Section event. 

Spencer Haines and his team had worked extremely hard in preparing the 
course under very trying conditions, as it had decided to turn into monsoon 
season the week running up to the tournament, much to their dismay. Luckily 
for us the weather stayed fine - there's a lot of truth in the saying 'the sun 
shines on the righteous'. Joe Crawley and Colin White once again put so 
much time and effort into the excellent prize table which was very well 
received, so the added bonus of a free entry to the national tournament for 
divisional winners was the icing on the cake! 

Winners on the day were: Division 1. Alan Magee, 56pts. Division 2. Paul 
Cooper, 62pts. Division 3. Shaun Whittle, 60pts. Longest Drive: Brian Forder 

Nearest the Pin: David King 
Many thanks to Hartley Wintney for their excellent hospitality and to 

Spencer Haines and his team for all their hard work in presenting the course 
so well for us. Good luck with the nouveaux cuisine in your new facilities 
with your new microwave! 

Without sponsors we couldn't have such wonderful golf days, so many 
thanks to Avoncrop and Vitax. We still haven't managed to get Joe Crawley 
playing golf yet, but we still live in hope. 

Last but by no means least a big thank you to Chris Sturgess for organising 
the day and Alan Magee and Rob Wills for organising the scorecards and 
scoring. We got there in the end! 

Chris left feeling very stressed after taking some much needed flak from 
the blue side of the Section, and reliving the missed 45 foot putt on the last 
for that much needed point. Well 10 pts is so much better than 9! Sorry Chris! 

Section rules now. No more Pompey/Saints banter! Well only a little bit. It 
was very nice to see our Regional Administrator, Derek Farrington, in 
attendance. Derek retires at the end of the month and we wish him a happy 
retirement. 

Our next port of call is Parkstone Golf Club on July 8 for our summer 
invitation tournament sponsored by Rigby Taylor and Huxleys. Your guest 
should be a member from your club or secretary, manager etc. Numbers are 
very limited so please get your details to Chris Sturgess, 40 Kinsbourne Way, 
Thornhill, Southampton, Hants, S019 6HB. 

Cost for the day is £18 per person which includes golf, soup and 
sandwiches on arrival and a BBQ after the golf. 

If you have any news for next month's notes then please contact me. 
Telephone: 01202 661106 Mobile: 07966 386232 

Email: a.mccombie@ntlworld.com 
Good luck with your work. Until next month 
Alex McCombie 

South Wales 
Creoso I pawb un waith eto. Hello to all of you once again. Sorry for the 

lapse in recent months. 
A great day was had by all at the recent golf day at Tenby Golf Club. 

Thanks go out to Chris for preparing a superb golf course and to the catering 
section for delicious food. Amtec sponsored the day and first prize was taken 
by Kington Golf Club. 

Congratulations must be given to Cardigan Golf Club 
who recently won the inaugural "Welsh Golf Club of the 
Year" award co-run by the Welsh Golfing Union and 
Tower Gate Insurance. To accompany the award there 
was a cheque for £6,000. 

I would like to urge all readers to contact me with any 
news that may be used in the Section. 

Sorry for the limited amount of information this 
month I will improve next month. 

Cofion cynnes/Best Wishes 
Kerry Jones 

East Anglia 
On April 21 our merry band arrived at Newmarket Links Golf Club. Lovely 

day. A total of 65 turned up which is a world record for a first meeting of the 
year in East Anglia. 

The course was in fine fettle (as were the fillies) thanks to Rob Boyce and 
his team. The day was sponsored by Tacit with new white flags and 
everything. 

The Club Captain, Basil Warren, made us all very welcome on behalf of the 
club and Tim Webb, from Tacit, presented the prizes to the worthy few, as 
follows: Best Gross: Alan Sharp, 79 pts. Best Nett: Rob Boyce, 72pts, who 
wins Spring Shield. 0-9 Section: 1. Rob Boyce, 72 pts; 2. Alan Sharp, 73 pts; 
Mike Virley, 76 pts. 10-18 Section: I.Steve Millard, 75 pts; 2. Kevin Hodges, 
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75 pts; 3. Neil Worger, 76 pts. 19-28 Section: 1. Robert Ransome, 73 pts; 2. 
Nathan Kidd, 79 pts; 3. Martin Brightwell, 80 pts. Trade and Guest: 1. Tim 
Webb; 2. Edward Clarkson. 

Nearest the Pin were Mike Buck on the 3rd; Tim Webb on the 12th and 
Steve Millard on the 17th. Longest Drive was Nick Brewster (all the way from 
Plymouth) 

The starter was Claire Kilmurry, from Vitax, and she kept smiling right to 
the end. The lovely lady was also counting how many of us actually reached 
the fairway with our first drive. Out of 65 players about 15 actually made it. 
Keep practising lads. 

Nearly forgot the loo seat. The recipient of which was Colin Rushbrook, for 
wearing a nice bright shirt to brighten a dull day. 

It was also the last official meeting for Derek Farrington, our regional 
BIGGA man. He has done us proud for the last eight years and I'm sure we 
shall see him in the future. 

There are several trade lads and lassies to mention. The main man for the 
day was Tacit, other prizes were from Bartram Mowers, SISIS, Vitax, Aitkens, 
Toro, Scotts, Textron, Sheriff, Consultant Clarkson, Headland Turf, Ben Burgess 
and Thomlinson Groundcare. Thank you all for your support. 

Our thanks again to Newmarket Golf Club for a lovely course and superb 
hospitality. By the time you read this it will have hopefully stopped raining, 
the grass will be growing like the clappers and your greens will be at their 
best, unlike now as it's freezing cold and the greens are 
at their worst. 

A typical East Anglian spring, but every year (just 
after Augusta) it's "have you top dressed yet?" 'my 
lawn's better than your 18th!" "greens are bumpy" etc, 
etc. 

My notice reads "Contrary to popular belief the green 
staff do not control the weather!" That's the polite one. 
The other one's much shorter - one word. 

Mick Lathrope 

Surrey 
Firstly, a big thank you to Derek Farrington, our local contact with BIGGA 

for all the hard work and friendly assistance he has given to all Surrey 
members over the past eight years. Derek retires at the end of May but we 
would still like to extend to him our welcome to all our future golf events. 

Derek is a member at Coombe Wood Golf Club, but after his favourite 
tipple of red wine, he can often be seen ending his round on the 18th green 
at the neighbouring Coombe Hill Golf Club and he only realises he has 
changed courses when he can't find his car in the car park! Good luck and 
good health to Derek from us all and we look forward to seeing him as our 
guest at Woking Golf Club. 

Cuddington Golf Club was the venue of our golf event in April and as the 

day was warm and sunny and the course presented in excellent condition, we 

ail had a really enjoyable competition. 

The day was sponsored by Avoncrop, whose representative, Gary Ogilvie, 

resplendent in Saville Row suit and hand knitted tie, gave the good quality 

prizes to our better bandits/golfers. 

These include Chris Varron, 44pts, Adie Locke, 36pts, followed by Steve 

Holmes and Nigel Colley. Nearest the Pin was Lee Blackburn and Longest 

Drive, Chris Lomas. Many thanks to Cuddington Golf Club and their Course 

Manager, Stuart Sheppard. 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank my playing partners, 

Gary, from Effingham, and Ivor, from Gatton Manor, for the encouragement 
they gave me after I missed a 12 inch putt for a birdie and also to remind 
Gary that a drive that does not reach the red tee does not require the 
necessary forfeit and state of exposure to be continued for the whole round. 

Brian Willmott 

NORTHERN IRELAND 

Firstly I would like to apologise for the lack of notes in last month's issue. 
Graham Prosser has had to relinquish the writing of our notes due to work 
pressures. The committee would like to thank Graham for all his sterling work 
over the last 18 months. 

The Northern Ireland Section would like to wish John Pemberton all the 
very best in his new role of Chief Executive of BIGGA. I have met John on a 
few occasions and have found him very helpful and approachable. 

It has been a difficult period with the untimely death of Neil Thomas so I 
would encourage every member of BIGGA to rally around and give John and 
the Association staff our full support. They all work hard to improve our 
standing in the industry. We hope to send a team from Northern Ireland to 
the Neil Thomas Memorial Golf Day on June 14 at Aldwark Manor. 

I organised an educational visit to the K Club, in County Kildare, at the end 
of March to primarily view the new Palmer Course which was opened last 
year. 

We also got a chance to walk round part of the Smurfitt Course. This we all 
know is the venue for the 2006 Ryder Cup. Basically, I am not even going to 
try to describe how impressed we were with the K Club. 

The new Palmer Course cost 16 million Euro to construct with the 7th hole 
costing a cool 2.5 million Euro. The greens are A4 Creeping Bent. The whole 
design and layout of both courses has to be seen to be believed. My best 
advice would be to go there and play both courses. 

I would like to thank Gerry Byrne, Course Manager at the K Club, and his 
two Superintendants, Eugene Hennessey and Andy Sheehan, for giving up 
their time to show us round and answer all our questions. To Gerry's 
Secretary, Ann and the staff, who provided sandwiches and refreshments, a 
big thank you. 

Your hospitality and kindness will not be forgotten by all who attended. 
Our best wishes to the K Club for the Ryder Cup in 2006. 

Our Spring Golf Competition was played at Ardglass Golf Club on the Co. 
Down Coast on April 6. While we travelled to the venue the heavy showers 
were torrential but fortunately the afternoon stayed sunny but very windy. 

It was good to see Peter Boyd, our Regional Administrator, over from 
Scotland to meet up with us again. Hope you enjoyed your visit Peter. Many 
thanks to our sponsor Ultra Plant Spreaders. Kevin and Cahill Gates have 
provided some very generous prizes. Thanks to Ardglass Golf Club and staff 
for their hospitality and to John Moore and his Greenstaff for having the 
course in such top condition so early in the year. 

Results were:-1. Michael O'Neill, Fortwilliam, 34 pts; 2. Peter Boyd, 
BIGGA, 32 pts; 3. Ken Henderson, Allen Park, 31 pts; 4. Gary Murphy, Silver 
Wood, 30 pts; 5. Noel Crawford, R.C.D, 30 pts; 6. Emmett Curran, 
Downpatrick, 29 pts. 

Finally, I am presently forming a Greenkeeping Support Team for this year's 
British Seniors' Open Championship at Royal Portrush for the final two days 
on July 24 & 25. 

A greenkeeper will accompany each match on the final two days. All 
members will be notified by letter. If you are interested please contact me at 
Allen Park on: 94429001. The next golf days will be at Edenmore Golf Club 
on May 25 and Galgorm Golf Club on July 6, 2pm tee times. 

Kenneth Henderson 



Buyers ' 
GUIDE 

The m o s t co s t ef fect ive w a y o f r e a c h i n g 

o v e r 9 ,000 reader s of G r e e n k e e p e r 

I n te rna t i ona l e v e r y m o n t h . 

Just call t h e S a l e s T e a m o n 0 1 3 4 7 8 3 3 8 0 0 

a n d a s k a b o u t a n a l p h a b e t i c a l c a t e g o r y 

l i s t ing. The cos t s tar ts f r o m a s little a s 

£ 3 4 . 0 0 per m o n t h . 

A NIGHT INFRONT 
OF THE TV! 

Take the chance to escape 
for a while by entering to 
win a fantastic selection of 
DVD's and the ultimate 
compliment to a great film, 
popcorn and chocolates! 

Simply answer the question 
below for the perfect 
excuse to put your feet up! 

Entry is simple! Listed below are a series of 

clues relating to ONE company featured in 

the ever popular Buyers' Guide. Take care to 

look through all the products and services 

shown and write down the name of the 

company which you think the following 

clues refer to: 

WHO ARE WE? 

1. W e are a d i v i s i o n of P a t e r s o n s of 

G r e e n o a k h i l l Ltd 

2. O u r f ax n u m b e r e n d s in 6 8 6 

3. O u r c o m p a n y n a m e inc ludes the 

letters " c i a " 

Write down your name, address and answer on 

a postcard and send your entries to: 

Turftime Teaser, Greenkeeper International, 

BIGGA HOUSE, Aldwark, Alne, York Y061 1UF. 

Entries to arrive no later than 21st June 2004. 

The first correct entry drawn will receive a 

selection of fantastic DVD ' s and treats! 

This competition is not open to BIGGA Staff, 

or non-members. 

The solution to the May Turftime Teaser was 

'Thiefbeaters'. The lucky winner of the Bottled 

beers, Radio and separate Radio Alarm clock is 

Mr G Arnold from Erewash Valley Golf Club -

CONGRATULATIONS! 

AERATION 

HYDROJECT A E R A T I O N 
A N D C H E M I C A L 
I N J E C T I O N SERV ICE 
(WITH NO SURFACE DISTURBANCE) ( w i i n FNU auKrAt_t u ia iukbain i_EJ 

K E I T H D R I V E R 
(SPORTSTURF CONTRACTOR) 
Tel: 01273 679994 Mobile: 07958 532008 

124 Warren Road, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6DB 

AGRONOMY 

B Jamieson 
Golf Advisors Ltd 

Bruce Jamieson Golf Advisors Ltd, is an 
established company offering expert advice on; 

• Golf Course maintenance 
• Tournament preparation & presentation 
• Machinery selection 
• Budgeting 
• Staff recruitment 
• Soil & turf analysis 
• Establishment of new golf courses 

Contact: Bruce Jamieson 
Browntop, 17 Haywarden Place, Hartley Wintney, Hants, 
RG27 8UA Telephone: 01252 844847 www.bjgolf.co.uk 

AMENITY SPRAYING 

WEED FREE 
'Home of The 

Spraying Mantis' 
T: 07000 481011 
F: 07000 481022 
E: spraying@weedfree.co.uk 
W: www.weedfree.co.uk 

ARTIFICIAL GRASS 

V E R D E S P O R T S 
L I M I T E D 

Tel: 01254 831666 Fax: 01254 831066 

• V E R D E T E E F R A M E 
Steel platform, woven grass top 

• V E R D E W I N T E R T E E 
Generous size, self-install kit 

• V E R D E D R I V I N G M A T S 
Top Quality - Long Life - Best Prices 
Replacement inserts for ALL 
Tee-Mats any size - made to measure 

• A R T I F I C I A L G R A S S E S 
Comprehensive range for pathways, 
winter tees and putting 

Gabbotts Farm Barn, Bury Lane, 
Withnell, Chorley, Lancashire PR.6 8SW 

www.verdesports.comwww.artificialgrass.org.uk 
email: niki@verdesports.c< 

Please call for samples & information 

BIO-TECHNOLOGY 

Our i2Ih year supplying biotech solutions 

Reduce Chemical Use 

Improve Fine Grass Growth 

Disease Management 

Thatch Reduction 

Tel: 01372 456101 
www.symbio.co.uk 

BUNKER RAKES 

B U N K E R R A K E S 
£2.50-

h 

M E M B E R S S T R O N G 
T R A D I T I O N A L S H A P E 
1 5 " w i d e b l a c k p l a s t i c h e a d c o m p l e t e 

w i t h 4 8 " w o o d e n s h a f t . F R E E S A M P L E 

A S K F O R O U R 12 P A G E C O L O U R 

B R O C H U R E P A C K E D W I T H 

H U N D R E D S O F G O L F C O U R S E 

I T E M S A T U N B E A T A B L E P R I C E S 

FAIRWAY PRODUCTS 
Unit 8, Peel Industrial Estate, Bury, Lanes. BL9 OLU 

Tel/Fax: 0 1 6 1 7 6 3 7 0 6 0 

B U N K E R R A K E S f r o m o n l y 
£ 2 . 4 9 e a c h D E L I V E R E D F R E E 
S t r o n g c o n s t r u c t i o n w i t h r e p l a c e a b l e t h r e a d e d 
w o o d e n hand le . 
Fewer than 50 £2.90 
each DELIVERED FREE 
50 or more £2.49 each 
DELIVERED FREE 

Prices are for complete rakes. Free delivery UK 
mainland. Rake support pegs 80 pence each. 

M a d e in t he UK by M W D y a s o n L t d , 
T h e O l d C h u r c h , B r e n t i n g b y , 

M e l t o n M o w b r a y L E 1 4 4 R X 
T e l : 0 1 6 6 4 4 1 1 9 1 1 F a x : 0 1 6 6 4 5 6 9 5 4 6 

E m a i l : M i k e D y a s o n @ a o l . c o m 

BUNKER SANDS 

Fife Si l ic ia S a n d s 
a division of Fbtersons of Greenoakhill Ltd 

B o r r o w i n e M o o r Q u a r r y , By A l l o a , 
C l a c k m a n n a n s h i r e F K l 0 3 Q D 

Tel: 01259 731379 
Fax: 01259 730686 

P R O D U C E R S OF: 
U S G A R o o t z o n e 

B u n k e r S a n d 
(as supplied to Loch Lomond Golf Course) 

Top D r e s s i n g S a n d 

CONSTRUCTION 

G O L F • L I M I T E D 
I N T E R N A T I O N A L G O L F 

C O U R S E C O N T R A C T O R S 
& C O N S U L T A N T S 

UK OFFICE 0 0 4 4 ( 0 ) 1 3 2 7 8 7 9 4 6 4 
IRISH OFFICE 0 0 3 5 3 ( 0 ) 6 4 3 9 9 6 5 
e - m a i l : enquir i e s t f f contour-go l f . com 

2000 Limited 

C o n s t r u c t i o n R e m o d e l l i n g 
W a t e r F e a t u r e s 

Tel: 0 1 6 0 4 4 6 8 9 0 8 
Fax: 0 1 6 0 4 4 7 4 8 5 3 
www.deltagolf2000.co.uk 

1 8 0 R u s k i n R o a d , K i n g s t h o r p e , 
N o r t h a m p t o n N N 2 7 T A 

Green Tee and Bunker Construction 

Driving Ranges, Seeding and Preparation 

Turfing, Buggy Paths and Tracks 

FOR QUOTES / ADVICE OR ENQUIRIES 
Grassform Ltd 

Dunsteads Farm, Trueloves Lane 
Ingatstone, Essex CM4 ONJ 

Tel: 01277 355500 Fax: 01277 355504 
email: enquir ies@grassform.co .uk 

J & E ELY 
GOLF COURSE 

C O N S T R U C T I O N 
Reading, Berks 

Tel/Fax: 0118 9722257 
E - m a i l : e l y @ b t i n t e r n e t . c o m 

€ 4 0 t h A n n i v e r s a r y 
o B ^ C | 1 9 6 1 - 2 0 0 1 \ E L Y > 

w w w . e l y g o l f c o n s t r u c t i o n . c o m 

S p e c i a l i s t s 
in G o l f 
C o u r s e 

C o n s t r u c t i o n 

JOHN GREASLEY LIMITED 
" A s h f i e l d H o u s e " • 1 1 5 4 M e l t o n R o a d 

S y s t o n • L e i c e s t e r • L E 7 2 H B 

\ Tel: 0 1 1 6 2 6 9 6 7 6 6 
M o b i l e : 0 7 8 3 6 5 5 3 8 9 9 

Fax: 0 1 1 6 2 6 9 6 8 6 6 

undertake .all types of course ICT 
construction work from refurbishment and 

improvements through to total new course build 

020 8390 6566 
www.barrelfieldgo1f.co.uk 

email: melvin@barrelfield.co.uk 

GreenTeH 
GUARANTEED TO 00 MAT fT SAYS 

•Oft YOUttMOMY BACK! 

GROUND 
GUARDS 

http://www.bjgolf.co.uk
mailto:spraying@weedfree.co.uk
http://www.weedfree.co.uk
http://www.verdesports.comwww.artificialgrass.org.uk
http://www.symbio.co.uk
mailto:MikeDyason@aol.com
http://www.deltagolf2000.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@grassform.co.uk
mailto:ely@btinternet.com
http://www.elygolfconstruction.com
http://www.barrelfieldgo1f.co.uk
mailto:melvin@barrelfield.co.uk


LAND UNIT 
CONSTRUCTION LIMITED 

Sportsground and Golf 
Course Construction 

Hanslope, Milton Keynes, MKI9 7BX 
Telephone: (01908) 510414 

Fax: (01908) 511056 
www.landunitconstruction.co.uk 

M J A B B O T T 

SPECIALISTS IN: 

I GOLF COURSE CONSTRUCTipN 
I REMODELLING & RENOVATION 

• SPORTSGROUNDS 
M A I N T E N A N C E 

Dinton • Salisbury • Wiltshire SP3 5EB 
Tel: 01722 716361 • Fax: 01722 716828 

www.mjabbott .co.uk 

DRAINAGE 

A.F.t Trenchers Ltd 
16-17 Addison Road, Chilton Industrial Estate, 

Sudbury, Suffolk C0102YW 
Tel: 01787311811 Fax: 01787310888 

Email: info@trenchers.co.uk www.trenchers.co.uk 

Duncan ROSSLID 
Sportsturf Drainage Specialists 

Piped Drainage Systems 
Sand Slitting • Vertidraining 
Topdressing • Overseeding 

Design • Installation • Maintenance 
Appley Bridge, Lancashire WN6 9DT 

» 0 1 2 5 7 2 5 5 3 2 1 
f: 01257 255327 

e: duncanross.ltd@virgin.net 

f iP f i t t f f lPM 

Land Drainage Systems 
Gravel Banding, Sand Slitting 

Sand Spreading / Top Dressing 

PHILIP DIXON 
LAND DRAINAGE 

Golf Course • Sportsfield 
Drainage • Construction 

Renovation • Maintenance 
Sand Slitting • Gravel Banding 

Vertidraining • Overseeding 
Top Dressing • Spraying 

Water Supplies 

re/ 01772 877289 
Fax: 01772 877479 

Preston, Lanes 

S P E E D C U T 
C O N T R A C T O R S L T D 

SPORTSTURF 
Construction 

Drainage 
Renovation 

Sandslitting 
Contact: Kevin Smith 

OXFORD 01865 331479 

Turf dry! 
Golf Course Drainage 

Specialist 

For fast and friendly UK 
service call: 

Melvyn Taylor 
on 01283 551417 
or 07836 259133 

White Horse 
Contractors Limited 

SPORTS TURF CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION 
DRAINAGE 

LAKES & RESERVOIRS 
DESIGN & BUILD 

Tel: 01865 736 272 
Fax: 01865 326176 

Qi INTERN 
m 
AT 1 O N A L J P i 

FOR ALL YOUR 
RECRUITMENT NEEDS! 

Call the Sales team NOW 
on: 01347 833800 or 

email: sales@bigga.co.uk 
WE CAN HELP YOU FILL THE 

FOLLOWING VACANCIES: 
Course Manager • Head Greenkeeper 
• Deputy Head Greenkeeper Assistant 
Greenkeeper • Sales Representatives 

and Sales Managers 
Engineers, Technicians and Mechanics 

DRIVING RANGE 
EQUIPMENT 

HEALTH & SAFETY 

European Golf Mach inery 

Range Ball UK Ltd 

Manufacturers and suppliers 
of Golf Range Machinery 

Golf Course Practice Ground 
Equipment and Accessories 
Large stock of Range Balls 

Mats and Winter Tee Platforms 

Distributors for Kawasaki Mule and ATV 

Bucklesham, Ipswich, Suffolk IP10 ODN 
Tel: 44 (0) 1473 659815 
Fax: 44 (0) 1473 659045 

E Mail: sales@golfmachinery.com 
www.golfmachinery.com 

FINANCE & LEASING 

F I N A N C E : 
1 Replacement machinery 
' Course improvements 
' Clubhouse redevelopment 
with a flexible package 

:im 
SPECIALISTS IN GOLF 

COURSE FINANCE 
TEL = 0 1 6 2 0 8 9 0 2 0 0 
sales@golffinance.co.uk 

GOLF COURSE ACCESSORIES 

32 years in 
business 

teUnd X A O . I ^ 
For a free catalogue 

M a n u f a c t u r e r s of qua l i ty 
on c o u r s e a c c e s s o r i e s 

Tel: 02891 271163 Fax: 02891 471136 
www.boydgolf.co.uksales@boydgolf.co.uk 

GOLF COURSE SUPPLIES 

M.C. & M.A. 
STEWART 

W * . ( H A U L A G E ) L T D 

A family business established 1969 
BS EN ISO 9002:1992 Registered Company 

GRAVEL, SAND, SOIL, 
ROOT ZONE, TOP DRESSING, 

WOOD BARK, TRACK MATERIAL 
Contact Rachel Stewart 

Tel: 0 1 2 5 7 7 9 2 5 3 6 / 7 9 2 6 9 2 
Mobile: 0 7 9 7 3 4 2 6 8 9 0 

Woodlands, 31 Preston Road, Coppull, Chorley, Lancashire PR7 5HS 

n t e r n a t i o r i a r 
Specialist Health and Safety Advisors 
to the Golf Industry mm 

Keep your dub's 
Health and Safety Policies 
up to date with a 3 year... 

M a i n t e n a n c e P lan 
for further Information contact us on: 
Tel: 020 8905 7552 Fax: 020 8905 7550 
Email: info9safogolf.co.uk 
Web: www.safegolfplan.com 

IRRIGATION 

British Turf & Landscape 
Irrigation Associat ion 

"Quality by Association" 

t Our aim is to ensure 
you have the best 
possible irrigation 
system so we constantly 
monitor, maintain and raise 
the standards 
of our members. 

For a full list of members 
contact Martyn Jones 

Tel/Fax: 01995 670675 
Website: www.btlia.org.uk 

Cameron 
IRRIGATION 

Suppliers of Irrigation Equipment to Golf Courses 
Bowling Greens, Landscapes, Horticulture. 
Existing systems renovated and upgraded 

DESIGN • INSTALLATION • SERVICE 
BS EN ISO 9001 Registered Company 

Telephone: +44 (0) 1425 474614 
Fax: +44 (0) 1425 471296 
http:// www.misc.irrig.co.uk 
e mail: enquiries@misc.irrig.co.uk 

IRRIGATION 
GlenFarr(fw 
suso®®] o » ¡ p a s ? o m m 

To speak to a water specialist call... 

H m 
Glen Farrow UK Ltd Spalding Lines 

e-mail: info@glenfarrow.co.uk 

THE BEST IRRIGATION FOR YOUR GOLF COURSE 

Irrigation 
Consultancy 

Services 
Ltd — 

Feasibility Studies, 
Existing System Audits, Design, 

Tender Documentation, 
Site Supervision, As Laid Plans 

Tel: 01270 569471 
w w w . i c s - i r r i g a t i o n .co . u k 

FOR QUOTES / ADVICE OR ENQUIRIES 
Grassform Ltd 

Dunsteads Farm, Trueloves Lane 
Ingatstone, Essex CM4 ONJ 

Tel: 01277 355500 Fax: 01277 355504 
email: enquiries(« grassform.co.uk 

Greenkeeper International 47 

http://www.landunitconstruction.co.uk
mailto:info@trenchers.co.uk
http://www.trenchers.co.uk
mailto:duncanross.ltd@virgin.net
mailto:sales@golfmachinery.com
http://www.golfmachinery.com
http://www.whitehorsecontractors.co.uk
mailto:sales@bigga.co.uk
mailto:sales@golffinance.co.uk
mailto:ww.boydgolf.co.uksales@boydgolf.co.uk
http://www.safegolfplan.com
http://www.btlia.org.uk
http://www.misc.irrig.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@misc.irrig.co.uk


IRRIGATION CONTINUED 

"THE PROFESSIONALS CHOICE" 
Tel: 0845 600 8402 

BTLIA Certificate of merit 
award every year since 2000 

irritech limited 
I n d e p e n d e n t I r r i g a t i o n C o n s u l t a n t s 

S p e c i a l i s i n g i n : -
• E x i s t i n g s y s t e m e v a l u a t i o n 
• S y s t e m d e s i g n & u p g r a d e 
• P r o j e c t m a n a g e m e n t 

C o n t a c t R o g e r D a v e y o n : 
0 1 8 2 3 6 9 0 2 1 6 

w w w . i r r i t e c h l i m i t e d . c o . u k 

20+YEARS 
EXPERIENCE 

YOURS FOR 
THE ASKING.. 
Irrigation systems, lakes and 
reservoirs, plus servicing, 
repairs, system updates and 
extensions a speciality. 

H u n t e r 

IRRIGATION & SYSTEMS SERVICE 
Unit J 8, Downton Industrial Estate, 

Batten Road, Downton, 
Salisbury, Wilts SP5 3HU 

TEL: 01725 513880 FAX: 01725 513003 

M J A B B O T T 

bringing water to Hfe 

IRRIGATION S Y S T E M S 

Design, Manufacture, Supply, 
Installation & Service 

Throughout the UK and Europe 

Golf Courses - Sportsgrounds 
Recreational - Landscape Areas 

Tel: 0 8 7 0 6005131 
Fax: 0 8 7 0 6 0 0 5 1 3 2 

E-mail: info@ocmis.com 
Website: www.ocmis .com 

LAKE CONSTRUCTION/LINERS 

OAKDALE 
T&G 
I R R I G A T I O N 

Golf Course and Sports Turf Irrigation 

Design, installation and maintenance 

enquiries@oakdale.uk.com 
Phone: 01427 874200 

Fax: 01427 875333 

IRRIGATION S Y S T E M S 

hatever your needs, 
Ü^P/e have the solution. 
Calltely: 01480 226B0Ö or 
em a i I : toro .info@îeîy.co.uk 

www.toro.com 

consultants 
For impartial advice on your 

irrigation system management, 
water supply, and for 

independent engineering design. 
01529 3 00224 i r r i ga t ion@2ic .co .uk 
0 1 432 2 63559 www.2 i c . co . uk 
L inco ln - He re fo rd - Su r rey 

™ LAKE & POND MANAGEMENT 

water 
pond & lake management 

All the answers from Ponds to Reservoirs 
Specialising in: Algae Control, 

Aquatic Maintenance and other Services 
Please ring for brochure: 

Tel: 01442 875616 / 07971 263588 
16 Middle Road, Berkhamsted, Herts HP4 3EQ 

www.clearwaterplm.com 

L i n e r s f o r l a k e s , p o n d s a n d 
s t o r a g e l a g o o n s f r o m t h e 
U K ' s l e a d i n g c o n t r a c t o r 
C o m p r e h e n s i v e a d v i c e 
r e g a r d i n g d e s i g n a n d 
c o n s t r u c t i o n of w a t e r a r e a s 

Tel: 0 1 2 0 6 2 6 2 6 7 6 Fax: 0 1 2 0 6 2 6 2 9 9 8 
E - m a i l : s a l e s @ g e o s y n t h e t i c . c o . u k 
w w w . g e o s y n t h e t i c . c o . u k 

LAKE RENOVATION 

Lake Rénovation Specialist 

W a t e r c o u r s e D e - S i l t i n g Ö 
R e m o d e l l i n g 

B a n k P r o t e c t i o n a G r o u n d W o r k s 
L o n g R e a c h £t F l o a t i n g E x c a v a t o r s 

L o w G r o u n d P r e s s u r e P l a n t 
For further details Ö brochure: 

Tel: 01788 810854 Fax: 01788 817100 
E-Mail: enquiries@bbfcontraets.com 

w Web Site: www.bbfcontracts.com > 

Visit www.bigga.org.uk 
and check out the 
latest chat 
from the 
greenkeeping 
industry 
FOR GREENKEEPERS BY GREENKEEPERS 

NETTING 

C A L L :01948 663002 
www. l inks le l sure.com 

• Ball Stop Fencing 
• Germination Sheets 
• Practice Nets 
• Bunker Membrane 
• Driving Range Nets 
• Target Nets 
• Turf Reinforcement Mesh 

Tel: 0117 9669684 
Fax: 01 17 9231251 
Emai l : enquir ies@ti ldenet .co.uk 

PEST CONTROL 

A New Organic Rabbit Deterrent 
10 years in the making 

Non-toxic 
Biodegradable 

AVAILABLE NOW 
For f u r t he r detai ls , brochure & sample 

Emai l : enqu i res@swig ley . f reeserve .co .uk 
Websi te: www.scrapeaway.co.uk 

Mobi le 07881 7 8 2 9 7 5 / 0 7 7 6 6 686506 

RAILWAY SLEEPERS 

LANDSCAPING 
G R A D E S L E E P E R S 

SELECTED HARDWOOD 
AND TELEGRAPH POLES 
D E C T QUALITY 
D C S I PR ICES 

^ m m m a l s o ^ h b i 

COCKLESHELL PATH MEDIA 
BULK LOADS - DISCOUNTED PRICES 

F I N E T U R F P R O D U C T S 
Tel: 01375 361606 

Railway Sleepers £6.50 each 
New Untreated Oak £14 each 

Sandstone Paving £12/m 
Oak TGV Flooring 

W h y P a y M o r e ? 

w w w . s e a h a w e s . c o m 

T e l / F a x : 0 1 8 6 9 2 5 3 1 7 6 

M o b i l e : 0 7 9 7 6 9 5 5 3 8 2 

RAILWAY SLEEPERS 
FULL RANGE OF NEW, USED, TREATED 

UNTREATED, HARDWOOD OR SOFTWOOD 
SLEEPERS AND CROSSING TIM BERS 
TELEGRAPH POLES ALSO AVAILABLE 

DELIVERY ANY AREA 

BEST PRICES ON ALL GRADES & SIZES 

Tel:01302 888676 Fax:01302 880547 
Website: www.sleeper-supplies.co.uk 

Email: sales@sleeper-supplies.co.uk 

ROOT ZONE 

B A N K S A M E N I T Y P R O D U C T S L T D 
SUPPLIERS OF 

FENDRESS™ ROOTZONE TO USGA 
ECONOMY ROOTZONE 

DIVOT MIXES 
0 1 8 5 8 4 6 4 3 4 6 / 4 3 3 0 0 3 

www.banksamenity.co.uk 

RUBBER CRUMB 

The use of RUBBER CRUMB on 
grass as top dressing has been 

granted a PATENT in the UK and 
Ireland under Number EP078830IBI 

T E B B U T T A S S O . 
A R E T H E L I C E N S E E S 

with C R O W N III rubber crumb Turf 
Reinforcement, the licensed product 

Contact Tebbutt Asso. 
on 01253 342003 or Fax 01253 346644 

http://www.irritechlimited.co.uk
mailto:info@ocmis.com
http://www.ocmis.com
mailto:enquiries@oakdale.uk.com
http://www.toro.com
mailto:irrigation@2ic.co.uk
http://www.2ic.co.uk
http://www.clearwaterplm.com
mailto:sales@geosynthetic.co.uk
http://www.geosynthetic.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@bbfcontraets.com
http://www.bbfcontracts.com
http://www.bigga.org.uk
http://www.linkslelsure.com
mailto:enquiries@tildenet.co.uk
mailto:enquires@swigley.freeserve.co.uk
http://www.scrapeaway.co.uk
http://www.seahawes.com
http://www.sleeper-supplies.co.uk
mailto:sales@sleeper-supplies.co.uk
http://www.banksamenity.co.uk


SECURITY 

S E C U R I T Y T H A T W O R K S 

/ n a 

Thiefbeaters 
THEFT RISK M A N A G E M E N T 0800 083 3066 

Tracking solutions Immobilisation solutions Identification & theft deterrent systems Insurance approved 
www. thiefbeaters .co.uk 

Quality Granite Signage for the Golf 
and Leisure Industry, from Golf Tee 
Signs, a division of RC Marble. 
e: sales@golfteesigns.co.uk 
w: www.golfteesigns.co.uk 
t: 01422 345990 
Granite Works, 
158a Ovenden Road, 
Ovenden, Halifax HX3 5QG 

SOIL CONDITIONERS 

The Vital Link 
The vital link to natural turfgrass 

management and rootzone technology 
"as nature intended" 

Tel: 01543 450757 
e-mail: earthtecltdinfo@yahoo.co.uk 

TOP DRESSINGS 

BANKS AMENITY PRODUCTS LTD 
EXCLUSIVE MANUFACTURERS OF 

FENDRESS GREENTOP™ & 
FENDRESS™ TOP DRESSINGS 

SUPERIOR, CONSISTENT TOP DRESSINGS 

O I 8 5 8 4 6 4 3 4 6 / 4 3 3 O O 3 
w w w . b a n k s a m e n ¡ t y . c o . u k 

.=BOURNE. • the South * of England 
Manufacturers of quality dressings, inc. green compost, fensoil & loams, for fairways, greens & tees, in loads of all sizes 

Tel: (01797) 252298 www.boume.uk.com 

LOVIE LTD 
QUARRY & C O N C R E T E PRODUCTS 

Producers of quality Top dressings, 
Specialist sands, Rootzone soils, 

Grit, Gravel and Pathway materials 
for Golf Courses, Playing Fields 

and Sports Pitches 

Cowbog, New Pitsligo, Fraserburgh, 
Aberdeenshire, AB43 6PR 

Tel: 01771 653777 
Fax: 01771 653527 

Tillers Turf 
growers of fine turf 

SPECIALITY TURF FOR GOLF 
(2004) 

ROOTZONE TURF FOR GREENS 
Grown on USGA rootzone 

and mown at 8mm 
Predominantly bent sward 

TURF FOR TEES, SURROUNDS AND 
APPROACHES 

Top cultivars, including 
Bargold, Barcrown, Aberimp 

Tel: 01652 678 000 
Email: info@tillersturf.co.uk 

Fineturf 
Dedicated to Growing Quality Sportsturf 

Custom Grown Root Zone Turf 
Install n Playball Turf Tiles 

Tel 01400 250796 
Fax 01400 251606 
www.fineturf.net 

The Fastest Growing Name in Turf 

VERTIDRAINING HIRE 

NATIONWIDE 
VERTIDRAIN HIRE 

SELF OPERATED 
OR WITH OPERATOR 

TRACTOR WITH 1.6m 
£500 PER WEEK 

TRACTOR WITH 2m 
£700 PER WEEK 

TEL: 0 1 5 2 2 8 6 9 1 0 0 

www.countygrass.co.uk 

Earth Quaking, hollow 
timing, core collection, 

over seeding, fertilizing, top 
dressing. All sportsground 
8t golf renovation works 

undertaken 

Please call Alistair Moore on: 
01283 210456 or 07889 771341 

PETER MANNINGTON 

Specialist Verti-Drain Contractor for the South 
For greens, tees, fairways and sportsgrounds 
Experienced operator, competitive prices and reliable service 

Tel/Fax Peter on 01580 861211 
or Mobile 07850 612061 

1 White Horse Cottages, Silverhill, Hurst Green, 
Etchingham, East Sussex TN19 7QA 

WORTH 
DRAINING 

VERTI-DRAIN HIRE 2.5 & 1.6M 
SAND SPREADING & OVERSEEDING 

2M BLEC GROUNDBREAKER FOR HIRE 
Distance no object 

Tel/Fax: 01476 550266 
Mobile: 07855 431120 

Email: bloodworth@onetel.net.uk 

WASTEWATER 
TREATMENT 

SYSTEMS 
The latest in biological wastewater treatment 

Tel: 01425 476261 
Fax: 01425 4 7 2 3 8 0 

email: sa les@hydroscape.co.uk 

WASTE/WASH WATER 
TREATMENT 

the wash water recovery specialists 
Effective wash water 
recovery systems for 
remote washing and full 
environmental compliance 

• Competitively priced 
• No drainage required 
• Reduced water costs 
• Low maintenance 
• Clean recycled water 
• Small footprint 
• Indoor/outdoor option 

The ENZYMATIC 15 wash 
water recycler. Designed & 
built in the UK by ByWater 

W a s t e j ^ W a t e r 
BIOLOGICAL VEHICLE & 

EQUIPMENT WASH-OFF SYSTEMS 

ESD Waste2Water Europe Ltd. 
Tel: 01782 373 878 
Fax: 01782 373 763 

E-mail: info@waste2water.com 
Web.www. waste2water.com 

WEED CONTROL 

Tel: 01530 563388 Fax: 01530 563399 
Email: sales@bywaterservices.co.uk 
Web: www.bywaterservices.co.uk 

complete 
weed control 

NATIONWIDE CONTRACTING SERVICE 
• Weed Control 

:Total :Selective .'Aquatic 
Moss Control • Fertiliser Application 

Disease & Pest Control • Grass Growth Control 
Freephone: 0800 7832884 

www.completeweedcontrol.co.uk 

Recruitment 

BIRSTALL GOLF CLUB 
Requires a 

HEAD GREENKEEPER 
A long established private member s club, 

18 hole par 70 located 3 miles Nor th of Leicester. 

T h e successful applicant must be an experienced g reenkeeper 
with relevant qualifications and the ability to supervise, motivate 

and train staff. Sound practical skills and a good working 
knowledge of turf machinery are essential. 

Candida tes must be proactive, flexible and hardworking with 
good planning, budgeting, organisat ional and leadership skills. 

T h e candidate will be expected to work 
with the Club's commit tee to deliver the highest 

s tandards of course presenta t ion. 

Salary negotiable. Closing Date : 30th June 2004 

Apply in writing with C.V. to: 

T h e Secretary, Birstall Golf Club, 
Stat ion Road, Birstall, Leicester, L E 4 3BB 

Website: www.birstallgolfclub.co.uk 

mailto:sales@golfteesigns.co.uk
http://www.golfteesigns.co.uk
mailto:earthtecltdinfo@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.boume.uk.com
mailto:info@tillersturf.co.uk
http://www.fineturf.net
http://www.countygrass.co.uk
mailto:bloodworth@onetel.net.uk
mailto:sales@hydroscape.co.uk
mailto:info@waste2water.com
mailto:sales@bywaterservices.co.uk
http://www.bywaterservices.co.uk
http://www.completeweedcontrol.co.uk
http://www.birstallgolfclub.co.uk


Recruitment 

LINCOLN GOLF CLUB 
Boughton Turf 
IVI aim a g e m eut 

Part of Bough ton Loam L imi ted 

Require 

TWO SALES REPRESENTATIVES 
One based at Twyford, Nr. DERBY 
and one at DENHAM, South Bucks. 

Selling our unique range of Turfcare and Landscape Products 
and Contracting Services to the Amenity Market, Landscapers, 

Local Authorities and Sports Clubs. 
These positions would suit a Qualified Greenkeeper or Groundsman, 

looking to progress into the trade sector, or an experienced sales person. 
A competitive package will be offered to the successful applicant. 

Your opportunity to join a progressive company, at the forefront of the industry. 
Apply in writing with your C.V. in the first instance to: 

Managing Director, Boughton Loam Ltd, 
Telford Way, Kettering, Northants NN16 8UN. 

Tel: 01536 510515 Fax: 01536 510691 Email: enquiries@boughton-loam.co.uk 

NORTH HANTS GOLF CLUB 
Founded 1904 

Requires DEPUTY HEAD GREENKEEPER 
North Hants Golf Club is a well renowned course in North Hampshire, 

which is situated on the outskirts of Fleet. The course has previously held 
Open Pre-Qualifying, PGA and County events as well as the hosting 

annually of The Hampshire Hog. 
This Braid/Colt designed course measures 6,472 yards, has recently 

undergone drainage and irrigation upgrades and is underway with a bunker 
refurbishment programme. A newly built greenkeepers accommodation was 

completed in 2002 and course machinery is regularly updated. 
Applicants should ideally possess the following: 

NVQ to level 3 or equivalent with PA1, PA2 and PA6 
Good knowledge of Health & Safety 

It would be essential to have machinery and irrigation knowledge 
A good team player is required who has the ability to manage and motivate 

our present team of greenkeepers and to assist the Head Greenkeeper in 
taking the golf course forward and also to deputise for him in his absence. 

A competitive salary package is offered subject to experience and qualifications, 
which will include a 3 bedroom cottage adjacent to the course. 

Applications should be made in writing no later than Monday 14 June 2004, 
including your Full CV to: 

Gordon Hogg, Secretary, North Hants Golf Club, 
Minley Road, Fleet, Hampshire G U 5 1 1 R F 

Or email secretary@north-hants-fleetgc.co.uk 

D u e to an impending ret irement, we are seeking an experienced 

HEAD GREENKEEPER 
to lead our greenkeeping team. 

Lincoln Golf Club is a traditional members club founded in 1891. 
The course is a championship standard par 71, with large practice area 

and is situated some 10 miles west of the cathedral city of Lincoln. 
This is an excellent opportunity for a committed, self motivated person 

to take charge of a high quality golf course. 
The successful candidate will have the following qualifications and abilities: 
• N V Q Level 3 and spraying qualifications 
• Knowledge of irrigation systems and various types of machinery 

used on a golf course 
• Awareness of and ability to maintain Heal th & Safety records 

and standards 
• Ability to produce and deliver a work programme and discuss 

with greens committee 
Salary by negotiation. 

Apply in writing with full CV to: 

Mr Derek B Linton, Manager, Lincoln Golf Club, 
Torksey, Lincoln LN1 2 E G 

Tel: 01427 718721 Fax: 01427 718721 
Email: info@lincolngc.co.uk Website: www.lincolngc.co.uk 

FURNESS GOLF CLUB 
WALNEY ISLAND 

Est. 1872 

6363 yard Par 71 links course with its Western border adjacent to the Irish Sea. 
Require a 

HEAD GREENKEEPER 
Applicants for the position should be self-motivated, hard working individuals 

prepared to accept a challenging hands on role and will possess: 

• Relevant qualifications in green keeping including PA1, 2 & 6 
spraying certificates. NVQ Level4 / HND in Turf Management 

• Fully compliant with current Health & Safety and COSHH regulations. 
• Experienced on links greenkeeping and construction, with at least two years 

as deputy head greenkeeper and possessing good man management skills. 
• A working knowledge of maintenance of modern golf course machinery 

and irrigation systems. 

The successful applicant will be responsible for the management 
of a small team of staff, the preparation of the golf course budget 

and possess good communication skills. 

Closing date for applications: 30th June 2004. 

Please supply in writing together with a current C.V. to: 

Mr Tippins, The Secretary, Furness Golf Club, 
Walney Island, Barrow in furness, Cumbria LA14 3LN 

mailto:enquiries@boughton-loam.co.uk
mailto:secretary@north-hants-fleetgc.co.uk
mailto:info@lincolngc.co.uk
http://www.lincolngc.co.uk

